
 

 

Lanesfield Primary School Newsletter  

Message from our Head Teacher 

 

Thank you all for continuing to support our 8:30 start in a morning. When the children come 

into class, there is a task waiting for them so they can step straight into learning and we 

don't lose a minute of the school day. The register closes at 8:40 and then core lessons begin. 

Any child arriving after that, does miss vital learning opportunities. This is why we are very 

tight on gates closing at 8:40.  

 

I attended a recent PACT meeting held at school and we did have further complaints about 

parking from neighbours. Please respect their property and avoid parking directly in front of 

drives.  

 

On a more positive note, the children were brilliant on Friday. The sponsored dance went       

really well and we raised the most money ever over - £500.00  A special mention to perfects 

who have worked hard to sell merchandise and raffle tickets - good practice for the weeks 

running up to Christmas.  

  

Next week we plan a special Christmas newsletter that will outline all the events, so that    

parents and pupils do not miss out. Have a great week.   
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Diary Dates 

November 

28th Lilac class assembly 

29th Indigo class trip 

30th Purple class trip 

30th Flu catch up session 

 

December 

4th Football match (away) 

6th Pink Class trip 

8th Christmas Jumper day 

13th Reception trip to church 

Overall school attendance is 95.1%

Class attendance: 

1. Orange 98% 

2. Blue 97.5% 

3. Purple 97% 

4. Red 96.1% 

5. Lilac 95% 

6. Green 94.3% 

7. Indigo 94.3% 

8. Pink 93.5% 

9. Yellow 92.9% 

10. Butterfly 91.8% 

Thank you 

 

We raised £519.22 for     

Children in need.  

Mr Barnett 

It is with sadness we advise that    

Mr Barnett, former Governor at 

Lanesfield for 30 years has sadly 

passed away. 



 

Children in Need Photos 

Well done to the following children who have received Merit Certificates 

 

For Progress: Avreet, Dinell, Perkins, Junior, Luke, Matilda, 

Ola, Karamjot, Kyan, Lilly-Mae, Amber, Elijah S, Elijah L, 

Efenome, Diya, Lee, Kamran, Harvey W. 

For History: Karina, Deborah, Aditya, Simas, Daniel, Melina, 

Robyn, Gursahib, Rio, Ellis, Alice, Mason, Theo, Ryann, Kyra, 

Livjot, Harrison, Adam. 

Reminder - School dinners 

 

Please can parents ensure 

they are booking school    

dinners for children. Please 

note that even if you child 

just wants a sandwich you 

still need to book this on 

Parentmail. 

Thank you. 

Flu Catch-up 

 

There is a catch up session booked in school 

on Thursday 30th November.  Please use the 

following link if you would like your child 

vaccinated:  

https://midlands.schoolvaccination.uk/

flu/2023/wolverhampton 

The link is open until midnight on Monday 

27th November.  



 

 

Odd socks for anti-bullying week 

Congratulations to all our 

Children in Need raffle      

winners 

Congratulations to Noor who 

won a PS5 in our Maths 

Challenge competition over the 

Summer 



 

Lanesfield vs Wilkinson (Away) - by Haroldas   

On Monday 13
th

 November, Lanesfield took on Wilkinson Primary School. From the offset 

Wilkinson had an advantage as they knew the pitch. They looked well trained, with their 

players taking shots against the goal keeper as we arrived. We started with the ball and 

were able to run the ball up into our attacking end but Wilkinson kept tackling and managed 

to gain possession of the ball. Our defence wasn’t ready for what was coming and within 

5 minutes Wilkinson managed to get the ball in the back of the net. Wilkinson kept up the 

pressure and from a loose ball they managed to score a goal from a ball in that was      

deflected off our player. Although Wilkinson were 2 -0 up, Lanesfield kept gaining back 

possession and tried to make the most of 

opportunities. Jacob managed to have a 

shot on goal but narrowly missed. At    

half-time everyone remained focused and                          

determined. Although Lanesfield pressed 

hard and tried to claw a goal back, it 

wasn’t to be. Wilkinson managed to score 

another goal, which flew over the keepers 

hand and skimmed the top bar into the net. 

The game finished Wilkinson 3, Lanesfield 

0. Everyone enjoyed their first game this 

year and are looking to win their next 

game on Tuesday 28
th

 November. 

Lanesfield vs Stow Heath (Away) by Elizabete   

On Monday 20th November, Lanesfield travelled to Stow Heath Primary School. This was 

the first girls game of the year and the girls were keen to show what they had been    

practising in football club. In the first half Lanesfield had a great break and Sophia     

managed to weave through Stow Heath players to get a shot on goal and score the first 

goal of the game. Spirits were high and the girls continued to work hard moving the ball  

out to the wings to get the ball up the field. Stow Heath fought back and were able to     

manoeuvre the ball past our players, Ashleigh was kept busy in goal. In the last few 

minutes of the first half Stow Heath managed to get straight through the defence and score 

a goal. At half-time it was level and both teams were now finding their feet on the field. 

Ashleigh again managed to keep 

the ball out and 

Shiann and Kiyahna helped keep 

the ball away from the goal. 

However, Stow Heath kept coming 

and unfortunately managed to get 

one more goal passed Lanesfield. 

Lanesfield tried to respond but 

with tired legs couldn’t quite get the 

break in the last few minutes of 

the game. The game finished    

Stow Heath 3, Lanesfield 1. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

                              

 

 

 

 

Diwali Celebrations 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


